
2020 - 2021
Year in Review



New Members

• Younglife
• Montrose
• Brownstein Hyatt Farber & Schrek

50 total utility members throughout 
the State of Colorado



Wins
• Increased meeting attendance averaging 30-40 people per meeting
• New member only space on website
• Increased social media presence
• Finished actively participating in the Regulation 22 stakeholder 

process. Final Division Policy was issued in Nov. 2022
• Worked with the Division during COVID including efforts to get wastewater 

and water utility workers vaccinated earlier
• Provided comments on the anti-degradation issue in the Regulation 31 

Rulemaking Hearing
• PFAS-

• Worked with the Division and EPA regarding industrial pretreatment 
requirements including the definition of “pass through”

• Provided comments to PFAS monitoring requirements in discharge 
permits



Wins
• Don Cowell gave RMWEA updates to us
• Held a strategic planning session where we established member’s 

priorities
• Participated in the Temperature TAC by hiring GEI to represent the 

CWWUC
• Actively involved in TENORM guidance development conversations
• Commented on Regulation 100 in coordination with CWUC –

changed the rule to allow out of state operators the same testing 
cycle protocol that they give instate operators

• CWWUC met with the Division regarding I & I condition being 
included in permits

• Spoke with the Division several times regarding including I & I 
conditions in discharge permits

• Participated in several discussions with the Division related to the 
chemical evaluation form including helping a small system (Young 
Life) with their chemical evaluation denial


